Will Cline said he was unable to be at the town hall due to a family emergency. He said he would have been able to have answered the question on the RT 66 grant. That Grant is for signs and old gas stations along Route 66. There is 90,000 doe competition nationwide for cities and private property owners to compete. The City does not own any eligible properties. The CCR link went out on the May bills. No violations. The Risk and Resilience Water report has been completed. Still working on the MS4. We received 79,000 from the insurance toward the well pump and has been paid to the bank. Debbie will be working with Jonathan at the bank to see if we need to extend our Gap loan on the balance if the CDBG does not get the money in by the 90 days. The land surveys have been completed for the new well site. We are waiting to get all the legal's to send to the attorney to bring to council. At that time, Debbie can schedule the Bonding Company to come before the council, hopefully next month. Next I will se which grant SEMA or USDA will give us the most on the generator for the well house. We have had to wait for Jasper County to amend their Hazard Mitigation and then we can apply. The City is to receive \$362,000 of the American Recovery Act, No city has received it yet. The federal government will get to the states, The states then have 60 days to give to the cities, half this year, half in a year. There is a clause on unemployment and prove then it will come in one payment. Mayor said he will contact his group from Jefferson City and see if he can get some information on that, Will said that this money can only be used for water and for sewer, Will Cline said that one of the projects to consider is to take a larger line to the north the water tower which is a 10 inch line. Will was asked about the line under the highway and he said that it is included with the second well project. Will said that with a god survey, the city would be eligible for not only the stret grants, but demolition, water and sewer grants. Andy Novinger is putting together the project for the extnetion of a larger line going North. He told the council that he went into the SAMS system and renewed our DUNS number this needs done every year. Will told the council that the Community Center which is the last of our small leases balance is \$13,600. Will Cline said he feels that we need to start having our Strategic meetings aging for whoever on the council that would like to attend now that COVID has slowed down. Preston Reynolds said he would like to se Main Street paved. Judy Martin said that she also would like to see Main Street done. Warren Myers agreed that need to look at getting it done this year. Cris said that need to see if the bank interest has changed or if still the same. Will Cline said that he will find out and send it out to the council. Also Wil was asked to find out if the cost for the road work wil be the same amount with the oil prices going up the estimated time frame to get it done, the life expectations of the road. Will said the original cost was the driving lanes on Main and one block north and south of Main. South Tennessee would be concrete instead of paving due to the big trucks Mayor said he would like to se 1st Street done. Also mentioned was not to do the streets that are eligible for CDBG at this time and do them at that time and use the money on streets not eligible. Will said that he will get the info out as soon as he can get it in the next couple of days. Mayor Griffin said that as soon as Will gets the information then he will set a special council to get the roads done this season.

## **Visitors**

Mayor Griffin asked Andy Martin to speak to the council He said to let Alison go first. Mayor said he would this time, but from now on it will be as it is signed in.

Allison Pendergrass talked to the council about Garret Park. She said that she had been there with her husband and child and sat on the picnic table and it collapsed on her. she is bruised and in a lot of pain. Also there is needles and condoms at the park. Also she wanted to know if her meter was bad. Debbie told her they changed the meter out to check because she said she had been out of town. public Works is getting a reading every couple of days and as of now it is showing that the other meter was correct. Mayor Griffin said for public Works to remove any tables that are not in god shape and replace them.